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MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, June 6, 2012
Redwood Landfill & Recycling Center

8950 Redwood Hwy.
Novato, CA
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT


Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District

Renee Goddard, Ross Valley Cities
Elissa Giambastiani, San Rafael 
Joan Irwin, Southern Marin Cities
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD
Matt McCarron, City of Novato
Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Svc
MEMBERS ABSENT 


Greg Christie, Bay Cities Refuse
Jennie Pardi, Conservation Corps North Bay
David Haskell, Sustainable Marin
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal
Russ Greenfield, LGVSD
David Green, Unincorporated Marin Co

Delyn Kies, Sustainable Novato
STAFF PRESENT

Steve Devine, JPA Staff

Kiel Gillis, JPA Staff
OTHERS PRESENT
Kim Sheibly, Marin Sanitary Svc.
Steve Rosa, Marin Sanitary Svc.

Andy Campbell, Renew Computers

Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary Dist.
Jessica Jones, Redwood Landfill
Kathleen Lanphier, Sustainable Fairfax
Alisha McCutcheon, RLI
Casey Mazzoni, Marin Builders
Ellen Hopkins, Green Mountain Tech.

Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:30 AM.  

1. Open Time for Public Comment 

Members of the public in attendance introduced themselves.
2. Approval of the April 4, 2012 JPA Local Task Force Minutes 

M/s Figueroa, Garbarino to approve the April 4, 2012 JPA Local Task Force Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. Staff Presentation on Purpose of Reserves in the JPA’s Three Fund Centers 

Staff provided a historical report on the purpose of the existing JPA Reserve Fund as requested by the public during the May 24, 2012 JPA Board meeting.  Fielding questions from the LTF, staff identified the reserves are in place as a contingency fund to cover unexpected expenses.  In the past, reserves were necessary to accommodate cost overruns which took place in FY 11-12 at the Household Hazardous Waste Facility.  The LTF Chair discussed the financial structure of the JPA, and encouraged each member to familiarize themselves with the relevant information as well as review the plastic bag ban issue discussed at the May 24, 2012 JPA Board meeting.  No action was required.
4. Presentation by Kim Sheibly of Marin Sanitary Service on Outreach Materials

Kim Sheibly provided a presentation on the ongoing development of residential and business waste reduction outreach materials, strategies, and programs at Marin Sanitary Service (MSS).  Ms. Sheibly dispersed sample materials, including the ‘Residential Service Guide”, and identified website updates and fielded questions from the LTF.  No action was required.  Ms. Giambastiani noted her dissatisfaction with the outreach materials developed by the JPA contractor and found the materials designed by MSS extremely effective.  No action was required.   
5. Discussion of LTF Work Plan for FY 12/13 
Following a request from LTF members and direction from the LTF Chair, staff developed an action item and suggested list of issues to help the LTF develop and approve a list of work plan items for the FY12/13 period.  Ms. Giambastiani expressed interest in focusing on Extended Producer Responsibility (EPR) for materials including plastic bags, sharps, and bulbs and batteries.  Other members indicated interest in expanding existing programs such as prescription drug and sharps collection, but also concluded that a review of the long term funding structure needs to be conducted.  Members requested further time to discuss the issue and decided to continue discussions at a later meeting.
6. Open Time for Member Comments 
No public comment was heard.
7. Landfill Tour 
Redwood landfill staff provided a tour of the facility and provided information on its operation as well as fielded questions from LTF Members.
8. Adjourn.
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